cao-treasurer@tweed.ca

From:

Brad Robinson < BRobinson@ocwa.com>

Sent:

April 22, 2024 12:46 PM

To: Cc: 'Cathy.Chisholm@ontario.ca'
Maracle, Shayna (She/Her) (MECP); cao-treasurer@tweed.ca; Wesley Henneberry;

Amber Coupland; Julie Mulligan

Subject:

Tweed Lagoons Q1 bypass report

Attachments:

Tweed Sewage Lagoons Q1 2024 Bypass and Overflow Report.pdf

Good Afternoon

Please find attached the Q1 bypass report for the Tweed Lagoons.

Thanks and have a nice day.

Brad Robinson Process & Compliance Technician ONTARIO CLEAN WATER AGENCY Kawartha Trent Regional Hub P. 613-813-1257

E. brobinson@ocwa.com

Trent Valley Hub 131 St. Paul Street PO Box 20157 Belleville, Ontario K8N 5V1 Tel: (613) 962-5454 Fax: (613) 962-196

April 22, 2024

Cathy Chisholm
District Manager
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks
Kingston District Office

Dear Cathy Chisholm:

Re: Tweed Sewage Lagoon 2024 Q1 Bypass and Plant Overflow Event Report

This report is being issued under the Environmental Compliance Approval #5173-CKLQN8 Section 4(6) and Section 5(6) issued November 1st, 2022. ECA #5173-CKLQN8 was the regulatory document during this quarter. The Tweed Lagoons requires a quarterly *Bypass Event(s)* and *Overflow Event(s)* Summary Report be submitted to the District Manager, no later than February 15, May 15, August 15, and November 15 each calendar year.

There were no incidents of a Plant Bypass Event or Overflow Event at the Tweed Sewage Lagoons during the first quarter of 2024 (January, February and March).

Best regards,

Brad Robinson

Process and Compliance Technician

Ontario Clean Water Agency

(613) 813-1257

CC: Shayna Maracle, Provincial Officer/Water Inspector, MECP Gloria Raybone, CAO/Clerk-Treasurer, Municipality of Tweed Wes Henneberry, Regional Hub Manager (A), OCWA Amber Coupland, Senior Operations Manager, OCWA